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ROGER B. WILSON BOONE COUNTY GOVERNMENT CENTER
801 E. WALNUT ROOM 315 COLUMBIA, MO 65201-7730
(573) 886-4480 FAX (573) 886-4340

STAN SHAWVER, DIRECTOR PLANNING — INSPECTIONS — ENGINEERING DERIN CAMPBELL, PE; CHIEF ENGINEER

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT & PRESS RELEASE

TO: Boone County Commission, Media & Others
FROM: Micah Taylor, Professional Civil Engineer
DATE: September 7, 2016

EVENT: Willowbrook and Shalimar Gardens Subdivision Concrete
Rehab Project

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Boone County Resource Management, through contractor Emery Sapp & Sons,
will be removing and replacing portions of Almond Lane, North Burning Bush
Drive & East Shalimar Drive in the Shalimar Gardens Subdivision. The project
also includes removal and replacement of portions of Bulrush Drive and Water
Cress Circle in the Willowbrook Subdivision. Please see the attached maps.

Weather permitting work will begin, the week of September 12, 2016 at 7:00 am
in Shalimar Gardens before proceeding to Willowbrook Subdivision. Work
should be completed in approximately seven weeks.

No parking will be allowed on the road during work hours, and signs will be
posted prior to the work. Any vehicles parked on the street after the designated
time will be towed at the owner’s expense. During construction traffic through the
work zones as well as access to individual properties may be temporarily restricted.
Motorists are asked to avoid the area if possible.

Please use construction in all work zones and allow a little extra time to conduct
your daily activities. Thank you for your cooperation as we make these
improvements. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Boone
County Resource Management at 573-886-4480.
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